

Happening this week -

Saturday, February 10

Women's Ministry Meeting–All women are invited to the quarterly women's meeting, 10:00 a.m. at LaTartine, 1420 Kelly Johnson Blvd. Contact Judy Oraker, 597.0597, if you have questions.

Sunday, February 11

Deacons Offering—We will be taking a special offering to meet the needs that may arise within our church family. You may donate to the Deacons Sharing Fund online, or drop your gift in the offering basket this Sunday (please use a green envelope).

9:00 a.m. Learning Communities:

Children–Grades Kindergarten-3 in Room 107/109. Grades 4 and 5 in Room 101. Both groups are studying Jesus' final week.

Middle & High School–Meets in Room 208/209. This week's study is from Acts 6.

Roundtables and Mosaic–These two groups will join together in the Family Room this week. Pastor Steve Nofel will lead a discussion concerning the strengths, challenges, and future vision of Covenant Presbyterian Church. All are welcome.

Worship Service-10:15 a.m. in the Sanctuary.

Annual Meeting of the Congregation–immediately following the worship service in the Sanctuary.

Wednesday, February 14

Ash Wednesday Service – 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary. Awana and youth group will not be meeting.

Thursday, February 15

Grilled Cheese–Lunch program for Rampart High School juniors and seniors, 10:00 a.m.–1:30 p.m.

Coming up

2018 Youth Mission Trip to Nicaragua– There will be a team meeting on February 18 for those going on the Nicaragua Mission Trip. See Brooke Kerstetter if have questions.

Youth Confirmation Class–Youth, join Gabriel for a three week confirmation class beginning Sunday, February 25 at 9:00 a.m. Speak with, or email, Gabriel Jaramillo.

Community Night–Everyone is invited to our next community night on Wednesday, February 28 at 6:00 p.m. Invite your friends and neighbors. We will meet in the Family Room for dinner and then choose from fun and thoughtful response stations, including a build-your-own sundae bar.

Family Camping–Families of Covenant are going camping on July 27-29. We have reserved ten spots at Meadow Ridge Campground. We can get more if we need them, but we must know now. The cost is \$56 per family for the entire weekend. Contact the office as soon as possible, if you want to make a reservation.



Join us for one of our upcoming community meetings where we discuss the mission study and where we are headed:

February 17, 3:00 p.m., Marlene LeFever and Jack Risley's home.

February 18, 3:00 p.m., Bruce and Cathy Eskew's home.

February 24 and February 25 meetings at 3:00 p.m. Locations to be announced soon.

Sermon Online

Pastor Steve mentioned on Sunday, that, although there was no message due to filling out the mission study questionnaire, he had posted a sermon to our podcast. You can listen to it here: http://covenantpreschurch.podbean.com/e/242018-respect/

Worship Ministry Volunteers Needed

There are opportunities for volunteers interested in operating the sound or video during the Sunday worship service, and also musicians and vocalists. Please speak with or email worship pastor, Stephen Kolmetz if interested in any of these opportunities.

Small Groups

Please stop by the table in the Atrium on Sunday and tell us if you are currently in a small group or if you would like to be in one.



Thanks to everyone who donated to the Souper Bowl Drive. We delivered 150 cans of soup to Mercy's Gate. Non-perishable food donations are always welcome. Drop them in the food pantry box outside the kitchen.

And, thanks to everyone who donated items and those who helped the Awana children fill 219 blessing bags to be distributed to those who are homeless in our community.







February 4 Giving: \$11,022.52

For your convenience, you may make a financial donation online. Read **Steve's Corner of the Neighborhood** blog posts online.

Send submissions by noon Tuesday to: lcraig@covenant-pres.org.

Pray Now

February 8, 2018

Pray for Deputy Micah Flick's family.

Penny Stewart: Pray for a speedy recovery from shingles.

Kim Nofel: Her brother, Michael Ruth, is recovering from surgery.

Rochelle Fralick: Her sister-in-law, Whitney Etzelmiller, is recovering after complications from surgery.

Karla McKechnie: Prayers for healing.

Cyndee Larson: Her great-grandniece, Olivia, a newborn with multiple health issues, is showing improvement and may get to go home next week.

Pat Gilliland: His brother, Bob, was recently diagnosed with severe Alzheimer's and was moved form his home in Denver to a facility in Boulder.

Harold Overstreet: His mother, age 83, is back in the hospital. Prayers for Harold and siblings as they love and care for their mom and make decisions about long-term care.

Duran Family: Pray for Colin, Kara, and Brooklyn as they work through some health issues of Brooklyn's.

Cathy Gurganus: Pray for healing as she recovers from vertebrae fusion surgery.

Julia Arndt: Pray for protection, strength, support, wisdom, and guidance.

Tom and Diane Wisdom: Pray for them as they care for her parents.

Don and Judi Shive: Continue to pray for their grandson, Adrian, who is being treated for two forms of leukemia.

Pray also for those who are grieving the passing of loved ones.

Praise Now!

Praise God for the members of the youth group getting closer to Christ and each other on the High School Youth Retreat this weekend. Pray for safe travel.



After many years of faithful service to our church as an office volunteer, Darlene Post has "retired." We cannot express enough how much this sweet person has brought to our church, staff, and all who enter the office when she was on duty. Darlene and Dave are traveling to Texas this week. Go with God, dear friends.



You are invited...

Our church family is invited to the next meeting of Pueblo Presbytery on February 21. At 9:45 a.m., during the meeting's opening worship, Rev. Bill Tibert will officially retire from ministry. There will be an open microphone for people to share their good wishes and memories. All are welcome. The meeting will be at Westminster Presbyterian Church in Pueblo. Several people have said they are going, so there are opportunities to carpool.



Covenant Presbyterian Church

2845 Parliament Drive, Colorado Springs, CO 80920 Contact the office at 719.598.0800 or office@covenant-pres.org

Find us online covenant-pres.org or on Facebook



Listen to past sermons online: covenantpreschurch.podbean.com Steve Nofel (Interim Pastor) pastor@covenant-pres.org Rebecca Dillon (Business Manager) rdillon@covenant-pres.org Gabriel Jaramillo (Director of Student Ministries) gak@covenant-pres.org Sarah Boatright (Director of Children's Ministries) sboatright@covenant-pres.org Rochelle Fralick (Nursery Coordinator) rfralick@covenant-pres.org Lisa Craig (Media Communications) lcraig@covenant-pres.org Doug Moore (Counseling) dmoore@covenant-pres.org